
ONTARIO BASEBALL ASSOCIATION 
REP DIVISION 

 
M E M O R A N D U M  

TO:  Hosts of International Rep Tournaments 

FROM: The Ontario Baseball Association 

DATE:  April 10, 2024 

RE:  Teams From Outside the Province 

Please ensure that all teams from outside the province of Ontario meet 
the following requirements: 

1. The team has permission from its association to play in your 

tournament 

2. If the team is from Quebec, they must have permission from 

Baseball QC to participate in Ontario tournaments. 

3. The team has proof of insurance in the form of a Certificate of 

Insurance.  (If needed you may ask that your tournament and 

facilities be added as additional insured) 

4. All players on the team meet the age requirements for OBA rep 

tournaments 

5. All players on the team have proof of age 

6. Ensure teams know that OBA rep tournaments from 14U to senior 

are wood bat only. 

7. All players will observe the safety standards of the OBA rep 

tournaments which include: 

a. Helmets will have two flaps and a chin strap OR face guard 

(eg. C-Flap) (chin straps for 13U and younger only, if no face 

guard is installed) 

b. Metal spikes are allowed at all series from 14U bantam to 

senior 

c. Helmets with facemasks are allowed 

 

Questions? Reach out to us at 

tournaments@playoba.ca 

519.740.3900 

mailto:tournaments@playoba.ca

